
WORTHINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES

MARCH 9 , 2021

The Worthington Town Council met in regular session Tuesday, March 9 , 2021 at

6:30 at the Town Hall . Members present were Tom Franklin , Kim Archer, Gerren

Cullison, and Brian Stoner.

Tom Franklin made the motion to approve the minutes with Kim Archer being the

second . Motion carried .

Kim Archer made the motion to approve the claims with Brian Stoner being the

second . Motion carried .

David Dyer gave the street department report . They need a new push mower that

has a bagger. He also brought a list to the council of places in town that need to

be cleaned up . There were several.

Marshal O'Malley gave the police department report . He also ask about the burn

ordinance for the town. There is no trash burning in the town but you may have a

fire ring in your yard . The officers just ask that you be considerate of your

neighbors.

Debbie Dyer, Gloria Klass and Kim Rogers have all resigned from the park board.

Hal Harp will stay on and Terressa Sparks will join him . Ann Noel has also shown

interest.

Jeremy and Autumn Smith own a house at 303 N. Myra and the side of the road.

has at least a 6" drop off. When it rains it floods where the cars are parked . They

would like to see something done.

Rick Graves from the county commissioners was at the meeting and was ask about

Jane Arthur's building . Their is metal hanging on the front and the awning is

dangerous. The back is caving in and it's in bad shape . Greene County is suppose

to tear it down, but now there is an issue with the historical society. It would cost

$100,000 to $250,000 to restore the building.

Kip Arthur brought in his children , Alissa and Alex . They presented a wooden

flag that they had made . The police department and the fire department both

received one.

The office will open it's doors to the public on Monday, March 15 , 2021. Masks

will be worn inside the building . Kim Archer made the motion to open and Brian

Stoner was the second . Motion carried .

Mike Howell attended the meeting . He is still concerned about the speed that

people coming into town and down the hill are going . He would like a stop sign at



Hannah and Extension Streets . The board has agreed that it would cause more

problems.

Rob Kendall from City Pest was here about a 3 year service agreement for

mosquito spraying . Tom Franklin made the motion to accept the service

agreement and Kim Archer was the second . Motion carried .

With no further business Tom Franklin made the motion to adjourn and Kim

Archer was the second . Motion carried .

Next meeting: April 13, 2021
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